
Paul Vick
Blue Dragon International Consultants (BDIC)
8918 W. 21st St. N. #200
Wichita, KS 672050000

Dear Paul Vick,

The Missouri Peace Officer Standards and Training (POST) Program has approved your 
submitted continuing education course for continuing education credit.  Approval does not 
signify that the POST Program endorses the specific content of the submitted course.  This 
following course is approved for continuing education hours in the indicated core area(s):

Course Name: Bulletproof Heart- Surviving Active Shooters

Training Hours:

MICHAEL L. PARSON
Governor

SANDRA K. KARSTEN
Director

Lewis & Clark State Office Bldg.
Mailing Address: P.O. Box 749
Jefferson City, MO 65101-0749

Telephone: 573-751-4905
FAX: 573-751-5399

Internet Address: www.dps.mo.gov

STATE OF MISSOURI

DEPARTMENT OF PUBLIC SAFETY
OFFICE OF THE DIRECTOR

March 11, 2020

19192
8.00

Instructor(s):

• Dawn Parsons

• James Frawley

• Gregory Stevens

• Douglas Schroeder

• Mark Jones

• Richard Morris

Interpersonal Hours: 6.00

Legal Studies Hours: 2.00

No

POST Control #:
Course Hours:
Computer Based Training:

Peace Officer License Number:



* The POST Control number belongs to the organization or law enforcement agency 
addressed above and cannot be used by any other organization or law enforcement 
agency.

The POST Control Number must appear on the approved certificates issued to the students in 
attendance, along with the required additional information. 

If there are any changes to the approved course objectives or lesson plan, the course must be re-
submitted for review and approval.  

If instructors other than those approved in the original application are going to instruct the 
course, the additional instructor(s) qualifications must be submitted for approval before the 
course may be taught. 

If you have any questions, please feel free to contact a member of the POST Program by calling 
(573) 751-3409.

NOTE:  If this course was approved prior to 6/2/2016, it has been awarded a new POST Control 
Number and is noted on the letter.  Please use the new number on all future certificates 
awarded.

Sincerely,

POST Program

• Paul Vick

• Steven Padin


